

CITY OF TOLNA
PO BOX 26
TOLNA, ND 58380

The regular monthly meeting of the Tolna City Council was held March 5, 2018. Members present were Steve Dahl, Bret Poehls, Cheryl Forde and Kayln Luehring. Others present were Doug Flaagan and Brian Nelson.

Minutes were read of February meeting and approved as read. Budget items were reviewed.

Brian Nelson will be taking classes and proceeding to learn Dennis Johnson's work. ND Rural Water will be of aid to help with this process. Brian explained the study guide for the testing and the studying time involved. There was discussion of what Brian would be paid. Bret made the motion to pay Brian \$400/ month + mileage. Cheryl second said motion. Motion carried. Dennis will continue to get paid at this time.

Bills-	
Nelson Co Hwy	\$187.50
Judy Lane	\$12.27 (TBEC)
ND Sewage Pump & Lift	\$642.50
Nelson Co Sheriff	\$572.70
Nodak	\$107.11
NDTC	\$31.55
Ottertail	\$3,192.60 (TBEC)
Ottertail	\$21.05
GRWD	\$1,176.36
FU Lumber	\$1,260.77 (TBEC)
FU Oil	\$8.99 + \$50.97
WM	\$3,230.39
Jet-Way	\$1,672.50

Cheryl made the motion to pay the bills as presented. Kayln second said motion. Motion carried.

Doug Flaagan present to request the placement of holding tank for a bathroom at baseball diamond. Bret made the motion to proceed with new bathroom. Kayln second said motion. Motion carried.

Steve discussed the purchase of a harrow to help with gravel streets in the spring. Cooper Implement has a fit for \$1,300.00. Cheryl made the motion to purchase. Bret second said motion. Motion carried.

Steve discussed with Heck's about moving rocks up to lagoon, but has received no response yet. He will ask them if they will move rocks and Steve will talk to Delane Hoyt about placing rocks on edge needed.

Steve also discussed drain tile in ditches to help with water run off in the spring. Will check on costs to see if feasible to proceed.

Bret discussed work that has been done at the TBEC. A party room has been created to help raise monies. He also discussed roofing progress. \$15,000 was made with donation board. Work can start this spring. Bret talked about updated lighting in the hallway, possible grants available to switch to led lighting.

Vicky will contact Michelle about tax equalization meeting and will plan the next meeting accordingly.

Kayln made the motion to adjourn. Bret second said motion. Motion carried.